MINUTES - HACKNEY WICK CULTURAL INTEREST GROUP MEETING

FRIDAY 9TH DECEMBER 2011

VENUE: STOUR SPACE
PRESENT:

William Chamberlain

Jay Miller

Rebecca Whyte

Tom Seaton

Douglas Thackaway

Peter Coleman

Daren Ellis

Gavin Turk

Apologies: 

Tracie Trimmer
Esther Everett

Ian Freshwater

Will Chamberlain (WC) thanked everyone for attending.  Introductions were made, making clear which sectors were being represented by the group.

It was noted that the meeting had been called to give the Cultural Interest Group (CIG) some strategic direction with clear aims and methods of working.

1. Aims of the Group

WC outlined what he saw the group doing and how it might look in the future in the light of recent discussions about formalising the group into a possible Development Trust or similar body.  

Rebecca Whyte (RW) indicated that she didn't think a trust was necessary and that each organisation can represent its own interests.   RW favoured a more informal group, that wasn't consituted and could disseminate information for the benefit of local organisations and artists. RW was also worried about an overlap with her work in the regeneration of Hackney Wick and the Wick Award.

WC commented that a group representing the interests of the collective is stronger than the sum of its parts.  WC articulated his aim to acquire an asset in the form of a building.  A discussion was held about what a building owned by a trust would offer the local area.  Suggestions included more live/work space for artists, a shop that could sell Hackney Wick's wares, a cafe.  

It was concluded that this was a long term aim and should not be the focus in the immediate future. 

The group could also offer commissions for local artists so to give Hackney Wick artists a clear identity.

It was suggested that a website would be an adequate representation of the group and could provide some sort of forum for locals.  RW commented that that would be a similar venture to the mapping of local businesses recently undertaken by Muf.  

Jay Miller (JM) made the point that he thought the group should do more to link the local residents with the artistic community.  He wanted The Yard Theatre to be doing more of this sort of work and wanted to link this work with other artists groups.  

It was agreed by everyone that the group's lobbying should include the need for 'live/work' space within Hackney Wick.  The need for artists to have security of tenure is of prime concern. 

Gavin Turk (GT) made it clear that the CIG would not survive if it was reactive to the changing environment.  He advocated the need for the group to influence planning decisions and that by April a constituion with clear aims should be articulated.  Up to that point the aims of the group should be evaluated.

Daren Ellis offered to drive a coherent press campaign.

WC suggested the definition of the group's aim should be to:


 “Establish a permanent, sustainable, creative community in Hackney Wick.'

The group agreed to this aim.

2. Definition of Membership

Everyone agreed to accept their role and to represent their different sectors.  It was also agreed that those present would begin a dialogue with those that are represented.  For confirmation, these are as follows:

Artists - Gavin Turk

Community - Tracie Trimmer

Studios - Rebecca Whyte

Theatre/performance - Jay Miller

Cafes/Restaurants - Tom Seaton

Communications/local business - Daren Ellis

Venues - Douglas Thackway

Waterways/local business - Peter Coleman

It was voted, and a majority agreed, that Ian Freshwater and Ester Everett should join the group, representing both local authorities and the OPLC respectively. 

It was also voted, and a majority decided, that William Chamberlain be formally elected as Chairman of the CIG. 

3. Regularity of Meetings

It was agreed that the meetings should be held monthly; the second Friday of every month at 9am.

It was also agreed that there would be a tight agenda distributed around the group prior to the meeting.  And that consequently the meeting would last no longer than an hour.  

Next Meeting

Next meeting Friday 13th January @ 9am.  Precise location to be confirmed.

At the next meeting Stock Woolstencroft and Muf Architects have asked to present their plans for a new development on Fish Island and their public realm interventions respectively.

